
THE SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED SQUADRON #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
December 18, 2019 

  
Commander Arlin Kittle called the meeting to order with 4 members present 
(Arlin Kittle, Darin Greunke, Bud Neel and Kevin Andersen).  Cmdr. Kittle led 
the salute to the flag.  Darin Greunke offered prayer.  A moment of silence 
was observed for our forefathers and the POW/MIA’s.  Cmdr. Kittle led the 
members in the Pledge of Allegiance and the SONS Preamble. 
  
Bud Neel offered the November 27, 2018 minutes.  Minutes approved as 
read. 
  
Kevin Andersen offered the treasurer’s report as of December 17, 2018: 
  
Darin Greunke moved to approve the report, Bud Neel second, 
motion passed. 
  
Committee Reports: 
--Darin Greunke was at the Fair Board meeting.  The Gun Show dates of 
July 13 & 14 were approved by the Fair Board.  Need to start getting out 
some flyers for Gun Shows. 
--Discussion on jackets.  Kevin Andersen has one.  Arlin Kittle needs a 2X, 
Jim Rabe XL, Darin Schellenberg XL.  Not sure if anyone else needs a 
jacket.  Let Bud or Daryl Mundil know if you do.  Need to get some 
ordered. 
--Discussion was held on chains for the trailer to tie down the Jeep.  Kevin 
priced a 20’ x 5/16” chain with ratchet boomer at Harbor Freight for $80 
.  We still need a receiver and 2/ 5/16 ball for the Jeep.  Darin Greunke 
moved to get items at Bomgaars, Kevin Andersen second, motion 
passed.  
Sick Call:  cards sent 
--Butch Edwards 
--Virgil Rohlff 
--Earl Fuoss 
--Daryl Mundil 



--Janice Mundil 
  
Unfinished Business: 
--Darin Greunke talked with Kathy Hansen.  Kathy Hansen is looking into 
IMAC recorder for auditions.  Nothing is firm at this time. 
  
New Business: 
--Scholarship topics need to be at school by January 31.  Decision was to 
use, “Who was Roy Reed?”  Last year entries was not very in-depth.  We 
believe the students can do better. 
--Thank you from: Department of Nebraska, The American Legion for 
Donations 
                           Wayne County Veterans Memorial Committee, Dennis 
Otte 
                           Mercy Meals 
                           Food Pantry, Wayne 
                           Patriotic Productions, May 24 is Return of a flight 
                           Husker Salute 
                           Wayne County Sharpshooters 
Detachment December Newsletter was read. 
  
Next meeting will be January 29, 2019. 
Darin Greunke offered benediction 
Commander Kittle closed the meeting. 
 


